On Tuesday, November 27, 2012, at the Stockton City Hall, Mayor Chris Parker opened the Public Hearing at 6:45 P.M. for Ordinance #7-A, Restricting the keeping of non-domestic animals and fowl. Council member in attendance were Chad Wangen, Neil Hjemeland, Lisa Gibbs, and Dave Johannes.

Mayor Parker read the ordinance and requested any comments on the changes. Some changes to be made will be changing "chicken keeping permit" to backyard chicken permit. Also on Section III, (C) permit with a covenant are subject to be voided and (F) not exceeding 120 square feet. Change (G) to read any nuisance is under Ordinance # 111. Change (H) pen must be removed upon expiration of permit.

Discussion was held on the variance fee for those that would need to request on, the cost is \$75 non-refundable.

Mayor Parker asked a second time for opinions or comments.

Mayor Parker asked for a third time for discussion.

Dave Johannes made a motion to close the public hearing, with a second from Lisa Gibbs. Motion passed, public hearing adjourned at 7:11 PM.

On Tuesday, November 27, 2012, at the Stockton City Hall, Mayor Chris Parker called to order the Stockton City Council meeting at 7:11 P.M. Council members in attendance were Dave Johannes, Neil Hjemeland, Chad Wangen and Lisa Gibbs.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Public Voice Forum: none

Chad Wangen made a motion to accept the November 13, 2012 minutes, with a second from Dave Johannes. Motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

Phase III: TJ's Excavating has finished laying the pipe, and began landscaping today. Bill Trygstad was not in attendance. Chad Larson would like to close the line from TDI to the Mobile Home Park for the winter, when the line reopens he would need to re-sample the line for bacteria. Clerk Winchester will pull Mr. McCorquodale letter and find out when he plans to hook up.

Chicken Ordinance: Public hearing was held tonight and there were some changes to be made. Lisa Gibbs would like the Chicken ordinance to be separate ordinance from non-domestic animals. Clerk Winchester will separate the two for the next council meeting to look over.

NEW BUSINESS:

Move December 25th council meeting or cancel since it's on the holiday. Dave Johannes discussed last month that initially the second meeting was for building permits, and since it's not building season the Council shouldn't be meeting. Chad Wangen made a motion to cancel the December 25th Council meeting, motion seconded by Neil Hjemeland. Motion passed.

Lisa Gibbs made a motion to close the Stockton City Council meeting, with a second from Chad Wangen. Motion passed, meeting adjourned at 7:23 P.M.